
Farewell 
Colonel Jacob Brown

Military Review bids farewell to Col. Jacob Brown, the director of the Army University Press (AUP) and 
the editor in chief of Military Review, as he retires from military service after twenty-five years. His lead-
ership was a stabilizing influence during the COVID pandemic and enabled Military Review to continue 

publishing during those exceptional challenging times. In addition to shepherding numerous projects to completion 
for the various AUP teams, his input and guidance contributed greatly to the publication of Military Review’s one 
hundredth anniversary edition. 

Col. Brown expressed great pride in his service to our country when he said, “The journey of service to the 
Nation has allowed me to travel the globe with my family and command some of the greatest soldiers and leaders in 
the free world. It has been a great ride, and I look forward to the next chapter of life.” He plans is to continue serving 
at Fort Leavenworth, Kansas, as a Department of the Army civilian instructor at the Command and General Staff 
College. We wish him the best of luck in his future endeavors.
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